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Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2011 Regular Session

     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	322


	Bill #:
	HB 234


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Complex regional pain syndrome


	Sponsor:
	Representative C. B. Embry Jr.


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	 
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	 
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Public health nurses, local health departments, county-owned hospitals


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	 
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 234 amends KRS 314.073 to require all nurses who are licensed and practicing prior to the effective date of this Act receive two hours of training concerning the recognition and treatment of complex regional pain syndrome, also known as reflex sympathetic dystrophy (RSD) by December 31, 2014.  The bill also requires all nurses licensed on or after the effective date of this Act to complete a two-hour course on RSD within their first three years of practice. RSD is a nerve disorder and chronic pain condition that mainly affects the arms and legs.  Characteristics of the disorder are severe burning pain, excessive sweating, and extreme sensitivity to touch.

The Kentucky Board of Nursing would be responsible for approving providers of RSD training.
Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 234 on health care providers working in local governments is expected to be minimal.  Several of the state’s postsecondary institutions as well as the Kentucky Department of Public Health provide low-cost online courses as part of a continuing education effort and if RSD training becomes a requirement, it is anticipated that a course would be developed by one of these institutions.  In addition, agencies with sufficient number of nurses needing RSD training could bring in a trainer for an in-house course.  Since the nurses will have three years to obtain the required training and it could be incorporated into ongoing training efforts, the cost of implementation is believed to be minimal.     

	Data Source(s):
	LRC Staff; Kentucky Public Health Association; UK College of Nursing
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